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There were no declarations of interest.
	10/116
	MINUTES OF QSEC
	

	10/116i
	Minutes of the QSEC meeting held on 23 February 2011
	

	
	Agreed: The minutes of the QSEC meeting held on 23 February 2011 were confirmed as correct, subject to reviewing the wording of Min. 10/95 on page 3 for clarity, reviewing the wording of Min. 10/108 to clarify that Moodle is a tool for comment and student engagement and there is an aim to use it to promote student engagement.
Noted:   The Revised Joint Honours Arrangements for 2010/11 had been circulated to all academic staff following feedback being received (Min. 10/107v).  The document was also on the Document Directory (AF06i).   

	

	10/116ii
	Notes of the QSEC Executive Group Meeting on 21 March 2011
	

	
	Noted and Confirmed: The notes and actions of the QSEC Executive Group Meeting on 21 March 2011.  

Noted:   The Chair of CPSC and Deputy Dean of Health and Life Sciences would be the QSEC Vice Chair of the remainder of the academic year.   

	

	10/117
	UPDATED QSEC TERMS OF REFERENCE AND MEMBERSHIP 2010-11
	

	
	Noted:  QSEC Terms and Reference and Membership 2010-11, with the amendment that the Deputy Dean of Education and Theology’s title to Professor.
The Chair welcomed the Head of Student Experience and the Head of Learning and Teaching Development to the Committee.  The Changes to the Committee reflected the changes to the Directorate for Learning Development.  It was noted that the Head of Student Experience was the Chair of Evaluation Sub-Committee.  
  
	

	10/118
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	It was agreed that due to the delay in circulating the minutes of the previous meeting, it was agreed that the Matters Arising would be taken to the next meeting.
	

	10/118i
	Action Plan Proforma for Annual Evaluation (Min. 10/93)
	

	
	Deferred to the next meeting.
 
	

	10/118ii
	BA (Hons) Fine Art and BA (Hons) Product Design Review Report and Action Plan (Min. 10/95)
	

	
	Deferred to the next meeting.


	

	10/118iii
	Joint Honours Arrangements for 2010/11 (Min. 10/107v)
	

	
	Deferred to the next meeting.


	

	10/118iv
	Student Use of Moodle (Min. 10/108)
	

	
	Deferred to the next meeting.


	

	10/119
	CHAIR’S BUSINESS
	

	
	The Chair informed the Committee that the Deputy Vice Chancellor planned to return from sick leave after Easter.  In the interim, the Vice Chancellor was covering relevant matters of work.  The Committee wished the Deputy Vice Chancellor a speedy recovery.
The Chair reported that there had been an Academic Board meeting held on 23 March 2011.  


	

	10/120
	ITE SUBJECT REVIEW REPORT AND ACTION PLAN
QSEC/13.4.11/104
	

	
	The Executive Officer introduced the ITE Subject Review and Action Plan.  The Review had taken place on 6 and 7 December 2010.  The Committee agreed that it was a very thorough and comprehensive report.  The Review panel had given 12 recommendations in total, many related to refining the programme documentation.  

The Committee discussed a student written submission comment on page 6 (paragraph 3) which commented that disability support within the subject area was poor. This issue was reported by an individual student.  It was confirmed that the Review panel had explored the issue raised and was satisfied that there was no underlying problem. 

	

	
	Suggested that students should be able to comment on the actions undertaken for Recommendation 1 (School Partnership Office).


	

	
	Action:  Review Chair and Assistant Registrar (QAS) to review the responses and the documentation produced in response to the Actions and report on the revisions made and their adequacy to QSEC by the end of the current academic year.

	Action: AB & SP

	
	Approved:  ITE Subject Review Report and Action Plan.

	

	
	Noted:  The ITE OfSTED Inspection was to take place between 13 and 17 June 2011.  Documentation had been prepared and was going forward.   

	

	10/121
	HEALTH AND LIFE SCIENCES FACULTY REVIEW ACTION PLAN
QSEC/13.4.11/105
	

	
	The Head of Subject: Sport introduced the Health and Life Sciences Faculty Review Action Plan following the Review in July and September 2010.  The Review Report had been discussed and approved at the previous meeting (Min. 10/99i).  It was reported that the Faculty Leadership Team had discussed the report and produced the Action Plan.  
In response to Recommendation 3, it was noted that some action had been taken on this issue between the two review meetings and had been reflected in the PERs from 2009-10. QSEC agreed that an update from the Faculty on action already taken would be useful.  

       
	

	
	Action:  Update to go to QSEC on Recommendation 3, which related to further improving the use of action plans, meeting agendas and report templates.  
	Action: PG

	10/122
	UPDATE ON PROGRAMME OUTLINE APPROVAL PROCEDURES
QSEC/13.4.11/106
	

	
	The Executive Officer reported that the original version of the Programme Outline Approval form (PMA7) had been circulated.  Revisions were required to the document following the changes to the Directorate for Learning Development.  The Head of Student Experience had submitted suggested revisions to the document prior to the meeting.  
It was commented that signatories would find it useful to know how issues get resolved following comments being written on the Programme Outline Proposal document would be useful.  

The Committee was reminded that the purpose of the Outline Proposal document was for SLT to clearly understand the resource implications for new programmes of study.  

 
	

	
	Agreed:  The Programme Outline Approval document was approved subject to the following amendments:
· Page 0 – revise reference to DLD
· Page 9 – retitle as ‘Student Experience’
· Page 9 – remove ‘Endorsement of the Dean for Learning Development’
· Page 7 – remove title ‘Directorate for Learning Development’
· Pages 7-8 – bring Library Services and IT Services/Virtual Learning Environment together under one heading for endorsement by Head of ICT and Library Services.
· ‘Support for international students’ should be covered in the ‘YSJ International’ section’.
Once amendments have been made the document will be circulated to QSEC members for comment.

  
	Action:  AH

	10/123
	MA THEOLOGY AND RELIGIOUS STUDIES (CONSULTANCY FOR MISSION AND MINISTRY) AND MA THEOLOGY AND RELIGIOUS STUDIES (RURAL MINISTRY)
	

	
	This item was deferred to the next meeting because the process of consideration was not yet complete.

	

	10/124
	VALIDATION AND REVIEW SCHEDULE 2010-11 – UPDATE 
QSEC/13.4.11/108
	

	
	Agreed: Validation and Review Schedule 2010-11 – Update.  

	

	
	The Committee thanked all those involved as Chairs and panel members.

	

	10/125
	VALIDATION AND REVIEW SCHEDULE 2011-12 

QSEC/13.4.11/109
	

	
	The Executive Officer introduced the Validation and Review Schedule 2011-12, which had been requested to show the Committee forthcoming activity.  The paper broke down activity into Subject Reviews, Faculty Reviews, Revalidations, Validations and Collaborative Provision, as well as the continuing Review and Revalidation Schedule 2012-13 to 2016-17.     
	

	
	Confirmed:  Validation and Review Schedule 2011-12, subject to the following notes:
· The Subject Reviews arrangements for Language and Linguistics and International Business (previously this related to MA International Studies (now running out) and the International Foundation course) would be considered further by the Registrar and QSEC Chair who would bring a proposal back to QSEC for consideration;  
· The Faculty of Health and Life Sciences was considering proposing the subject review of Psychology being brought forward by one year to November 2011 in order to take place in advance of the Re-validation and BPS re-accreditation of the BSc/BA/GradDip Psychology awards in April 2012 (also advanced by one year);
· The Faculty Review due for Education and Theology;

· The Re-validations due for Business Management undergraduate, IT undergraduate, English Literature/Creative Writing undergraduate, MA Leadership and Management (including off-site delivery mode), BA Counselling Studies, MA Education Leadership and Management.  (Re-validations were due for programmes no longer running MSc Sport Psychology, FD Public Sector Management);

· Validations were proposed for MA Design, MA Human Resource Management (proposed event date in week beginning 10 October 2011) and MA Finance (proposed event date in week beginning 12 December 2011);

· Collaborative Provision activity included Craven College (due for partnership renewal together with reviews and re-validations for FD Equine Science and Husbandry and FD Animal Welfare and Management).  Review and re-validation was due for the TISEC Diploma in Theology and Ministry.  
Noted and Confirmed: continuing review and re-validation schedule 2012-13 to 2016-17 (2016-17 rolling forward events completed or planned for 2011-12).

	Action:  PA & JM

	
	Action: Any additional events that Faculties had planned were to be notified to the Executive Officer as soon as possible.


	Action:  All

	
	The Validation, Review and Revalidation schedule for 2011-12 would be considered at the future meetings.


	

	10/126
	SUMMARY OF VALIDATION AND REVIEW OUTCOMES
	

	
	There was no further update on the Summary of Validation and Review Outcomes since the previous meeting.

 
	

	10/127
	COLLABORATIVE PROVISION SUB-COMMITTEE BUSINESS
QSEC/13.4.11/110
	

	10/127i
	Collaborative Provision Sub-Committee Minutes
	

	
	The Collaborative Provision Sub-Committee minutes from the meeting on 30 March 2011 were received by the Committee.  The Committees’ attention was drawn to minute 10/55, regarding action being taken in consideration of academic writing development support at Craven College.  This matter had been taken to QSEC previously and had been followed up by the Collaborative Provision Sub-Committee.

The Committee noted minute 10/56i, regarding CPSC’s consideration of Faculty pre-scrutiny of Review and Re-validation provision.  CPSC had agreed the suggestion that Faculties could offer partners a choice of: a formal QEC Pre-scrutiny held at YSJ (also acting as a rehearsal for the validation event); a visit from the ULR/YSJ representative to offer comment on proposals; pre-scrutiny by readers.    

  
	

	
	Noted:  Collaborative Provision Sub-Committee Minutes from the meeting on 30 March 2011.   

	

	10/127ii
	International Exchange Handbook (Min. 10/54)
	

	
	The Executive Officer directed Committee Members’ attention to minute 10/54, International Exchange Handbook.  CPSC had recommended to QSEC that a working group be established to consider and clarify the responsibilities of YSJ International and Faculties in the approval and support of exchanges.  CPSC noted that the work of the group should not duplicate the activity being undertaken in respect of the International Development workstream.  QSEC agreed that the working group should be established, with the membership to include Deputy Deans and the International Exchange Officer. 


	

	
	Agreed: A working group be established to the remit identified by CPSC (minute 10/54) with the membership of Deputy Deans and the International Exchange Officer.

	Action: CPSC

	10/127iii
	Outcomes from Collaborative Provision Audit: Assessment & Classification Arrangements (Min. 10/53vii)
	

	
	The Executive Officer asked the Committee to consider minute 10/53vii, in which CPSC recommended to QSEC that the roles and responsibilities of External Examiners and the report form be amended from 2011/12 to ensure that comments are attributed to all or specific sites for programmes with multiple delivery venues.  The Committee agreed with the proposal and agreed that the Registrar would make the necessary changes to the External Examiner documents.

  
	

	
	Agreed: The Registrar to revise the roles and responsibilities for external examiners and the report for be amended from 2011-12 to ensure that comments are attributed to all specific sites for programmes with multiple delivery venues.

	Action: PA

	10/128
	EVALUATION SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES 
	

	
	There were no minutes to be received from the Evaluation Sub-Committee.

	

	10/129
	NEW ARRANGEMENTS FOR BORDERLINE DISCRETION ARRANGEMENT 
	

	
	The Registrar proposed to the Committee that the continuation of the arrangements for borderline discretion be approved.  This discretionary arrangement allowed for the final level average of a student’s performance to be considered if the classification was 0.5 below the classification threshold.  This had been first implemented in summer 2010 and had affected about 2% of student classifications (as had been predicted).  This had been reported on in the AQR and in the report from the Board of Examiners.  

	

	
	Agreed: that the borderline discretion arrangement continues to be implemented.

	

	10/130
	INSTITUTIONAL AUDIT
	

	10/130i
	Audit Update
	

	
	Noted:  Institutional Audit took place on 4-8 April 2011.  Initial feedback from the auditors was awaited.

	

	10/130ii
	Documentation arising from the Institutional Audit Processes
QSEC/13.4.11/112
	

	
	The Executive Officer reported that the Institutional Audit team has sought information on Professional, Statutory and Regulatory Body Accreditations (PSRB).  The paper presented to the Committee broke down this information by Faculty, detailing the nature of the accreditations, reporting requirements and the means by which accreditation requirements are carried out.  
	

	
	Noted: The record of PSRB accreditations for YSJ awards.

	

	
	The Committee thanked the Chair, Executive Officer, Registrar and all members of staff who had met with the auditors.  


	

	10/131
	LEARNING AND TEACHING UPDATE
	

	10/131i
	Learning and Teaching Update
QSEC/13.4.11/113
	

	
	The Head of Learning and Teaching Development introduced the Learning and Teaching Update.  It was reported that there had been may activities taking place, including CETL students working on a project regarding the uptake of free school meals.  Pedagogy Fellows had been appointed.  The Committee noted that there were opportunities for E-Pedagogy Fellowships.  The Learning and Teaching Strategy Development event was to be held on 16 May 2011, with an open invitation to people from Faculties, QSEC Members and the SU.  Those interested were asked to contact the Head of Learning and Teaching.

   
	

	
	Noted:  YSJ CETL Update, including the Learning and Teaching Strategy Development event on 16 May 2011.  

	

	10/131ii
	Revised Joint Honours and IPS AER
QSEC/13.4.11/114
	

	
	The Head of Learning and Teaching introduced the Revised Joint Honours and IPS AER.  The report had been revised following consideration by the QSEC sub-group in January and the Joint Honours QEC.  It was clarified that the comparison of degree classifications between Joint Honours and Single Honours (page 16) was against all Single Honours programmes rather than just against those Single Honours programmes which also offered Joint Honours.  This comparison would be provided in future reports.  It was noted that the revised arrangements in moving responsibilities for Joint Honours and IPS management to the Faculties meant that the risk likelihood for the issues identified could be reduced to ‘low’.  
The Committee considered the methods for producing future AERs for Joint Honours and IPS.  It was agreed that this would be considered by Deputy Deans, who would make a proposal to QSEC.


	

	
	Agreed: That the means to produce future annual evaluative reports for Joint Honours and IPS should be considered by the Deputy Deans to make a proposal to QSEC for consideration.

	Action: Deputy Deans

	
	The Head of Learning and Teaching was thanked for the Revised Joint Honours and IPS AER.

	

	10/131iii
	Report from the Head of Student Experience
QSEC/13.4.11/115
	

	
	The Head of Student Experienced introduced the first Student Experience Update.  Section 1 provided an overall summary of the current position for key operational management in seeking to provide an exceptional student experience linked to the learning and teaching experience.  The key priorities for the coming year were given in section 1.  The development of the Student experience Strategy and the Employability Strategy were reported to be a priority for the Head of Student Experience.  

It was reported that the Head of Student Experience was working with Faculties to ensure their priorities are met and had already met with Faculty Deans.   

Section 2 provided team specific updates.  The organisation of teams had been reduced from 13 to 6.  The committee welcomed this overview which provided a clear and useful focus.  

	

	
	Noted:  Student Experience Update April 2011.

	

	10/132
	ANONYMOUS MARKING
QSEC/13.4.11/116
	

	
	The Students’ Union Vice President: Education and Welfare (SU VPE&W) introduced the paper on Anonymous Marking which had been developed following the work of the E-Submission Working Group.  The committee debated the benefits and risks in anonymous marking in the context of e-submission of assessment.
It was noted that in general student preference was moving away from anonymous marking in favour of the benefits of feedback contextualised to the individual to aid improvement and development.  The committee was reminded that the move to anonymous marking had been prompted by concerns to ensure impartiality in marking.  It was noted that there was much assessment undertaken at the University which could not be marked anonymously, for example in performance subjects such as dance. It was also noted that it was possible for staff to provide feedback on assessment more quickly without the anonymity process.  Sector-wide research had shown that bias in marking could and did occur, and also that gender bias could be evident in the form of assessments set.  It would be important for students to be reassured that these factors would be avoided as far as possible and that robust appeal mechanisms were in place if required.

It was agreed that the paper should be considered by QECs, with the SU VPE&W in attendance.  Comments should be feedback to the E-Submission Working Group via QSEC.  The views of the student body should also be fed into the debate.  QSEC would discuss an updated paper again before the end of the academic year.
The Committee also agreed that the E-Submission Working Group should be asked to consider the comments of Faculty QECs and the student body to make a proposal to QSEC on:

· Whether to remove the requirement of anonymous marking for e-submission assessment

· Whether to continue to mark exams anonymously

· Whether to implement any changes at one time or in staggered timing.

	

	
	Action:  The paper should be considered by QECs, with the SU VPE&W in attendance.  Comments should be feedback to the E-Submission Working Group via QSEC.  The views of the student body should also be fed into the debate.


	Action:  QECs

	
	Action:  The E-Submission Working Group should consider the comments of Faculty QECs and the student body to make a proposal to QSEC on:

· Whether to remove the requirement of anonymous marking for e-submission assessment

· Whether to continue to mark exams anonymously

· Whether to implement any changes at one time or in staggered timing.

	Action:  E-Submission Working Group

	10/133
	E-MARKING AND FEEDBACK AND THE USE OF EXTERNAL HOSTS
QSEC/13.4.11/117
	

	
	The Head of Programme: English Language and Linguistics, who had led the E-Marking Working Group, introduced the paper which related specifically to student feedback.  The Committee noted that a small e-marking project in the Business School was making use of a free external service which allowed the provision of video recorded feedback on assessment.  The feedback was encrypted and no marks were shown and so it was considered that it was unlikely to carry a data protection risk.  Students received a ULR link which was used to access this feedback.  There was a risk relating to archiving by use of an external service, especially in circumstances where a student launched an appeal when the totality of a students work is sometimes required.  The Institution would have to be confident that the rationale for marks was available. 

The results of trials of a range of products for e-marking were available and it was commented that use of free services were not the best approaches to take.  
The Committee agreed that the E-Marking Working Group consider the of using external services for e-marking, taking into account the risk factors identified by QSEC and information from evaluations of options undertaken by others.  The membership of the E-Marking Working Group should be supplemented by an appropriate staff member from ICT Services in consideration of this issue.


	

	
	Agreed: The E-Marking Working Group consider the possibility of using external services for e-marking, taking into account the risk factors identified by QSEC and information from evaluations of options undertaken by others.  The membership of the E-Marking Working Group to include an appropriate staff member from ICT Services.


	Action:  
E-Marking Working Group

	10/134
	QUALITY NETWORK
	

	10/134i
	Quality Network Update
	

	
	Noted:  Forthcoming events were arranged for:
· IPS (13 May 2011)
· Panel Chairs (1 July 2011)
· Quality administrators (11 July 2011)
· Plans were progressing with the students Union to lead an event on student feedback.
· Plans were progressing for sessions on the use of statistical data for evaluation with the Strategic Analyst and Dr Chris Elias.

	

	10/135
	STUDENT CHARTER GROUP FINAL REPORT
QSEC/13.4.11/118
	

	
	The Committee noted the Student Charter Group Final Report and agreed that University’s ‘Partnership Agreement’ needed to considered and, if appropriate, updated.  It was agreed that the SU VPE&W would consider the report in the first instance before sending it to the Head of Student Experience, who would lead a review of the Partnership Agreement.
  
	

	
	Action:  The SU VPE&W to consider the Partnership Agreement prior to the Head of Student Experience leading a review of this.

	Action:  KK & AP

	
	Noted:  Student Charter Group Final Report. The full report was available on the Staff Information Point (QSEC.13.4.11.118 - student-charter.pdf).   

	

	10/136
	CONSULTATION ON KEY INFORMATION SETS

QSEC/13.4.11/119
	

	
	Noted:  Response to Hefce/UUK/GuildHE Consultation on Key Information Sets.  The Registrar would be attending a Guild HE event on this on 21 April 2011.  

	

	10/137
	CHAIR’S ACTION
	

	
	There were no Chair’s Actions to report since the previous meeting.


	

	10/138
	RECORD OF NEW AND AMENDED MODULES
QSEC/13.4.11/120
	

	
	Noted:   The Record of New and Amended Modules 15 February – 7 April 2011.

	

	10/139
	QAA PUBLICATIONS
	

	
	Noted:  The information on the new Institutional Review method had been published.  QAA was providing a briefing session on the new method in early May 2011 which the Deputy Registrar (Quality and Academic Standards) would attend.

	

	10/140
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	10/140i
	Reconfiguring Fountains Learning Centre
	

	
	The Deputy University Librarian reported to the Committee that plans were being drawn up to remodel the Learning Centre over the summer to enhance the user experience.  The remodelling would involve moving the book stock into zoned subject areas over three floors, creating study pods for quiet areas, remodelling some of the IT rooms into clusters, opening up the ground floor areas and making the main desk a one-stop shop.  The whole project will be phased, with those aims that can be achieved quickly in place by September 2011.  It would necessitate some disruption and some of the book stock would have to go into temporary storage, which may or may not be off site.


	

	
	Noted:  Plans to reconfigure Fountains Learning Centre.


	

	10/140ii
	Institutional Review
	

	
	The Committee noted that the new Operation Description and Handbook for Institutional Review (new name for institutional audit) had been published on the QAA website.  The links would be circulated.
The QAA had also published the theme for those undertaking review in 2011/12.  This theme was reported to be the first year student experience.  


	

	
	Noted: The new Operation Description and Handbook for Institutional Review had been published on the QAA website.
  
	

	
	Action: The links to the Operation Description and Handbook for Institutional Review to be circulated.


	Action: CT

	10/140iii
	Universities UK and GuildHE Review of External Examining Arrangements in Universities and Colleges in the UK – Final Report and Recommendations
	

	
	The Committee was informed that there had been a report and recommendations published following the review of external examining.  The report contained 14 recommendations which included:
· the identification of national criteria for external examiners;
· core content for external examiner reports including a checklist to confirm receipt of sufficient information and support and that appropriate procedures and processes have been followed;
· first time external examiners being appointed into a team and being mentored by another external examiner;
· all external examiner reports being available in full to all students (with the exception of any confidential reports to the vice-chancellor);
· external examiner names, positions and institutions being provided to students in programme details, though institutions may indicate that it is inappropriate to contact external examiners directly.
The appointment criteria for external examiners (Annex B) recommended:
· that externals from the validation panels for the programme should not be appointed as external examiners;
· external examiner appointment terms should be of 4 years, which exceptionally could be extended by one year.
The Committee agreed that Faculty QECs should consider the report. The report would be debated at the next meeting of QSEC.

	

	
	Action:  Report on the Review of External Examining to be circulated electronically.

	Action: CT

	10/141
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
	

	
	Noted:   Wednesday, 18 May 2011 

	

	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 15:45hrs.
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